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THE PRINCELY PAPERS 

 

Monthly Council) Meetings 
Third Tuesday of each month at 7:30 PM 

Christ, Prince of Peace Church Basement 

Rosary at 7:00 PM 

Monthly Business (Planning) 

Meetings 
First Monday of each month at 7:45 PM 

Christ, Prince of Peace Church Basement 

Council Officers 
Chaplain 

Fr. Chris Dunlap – 636-391-1307 

Grand Knight  

Vince Klein – 314-753-7758 

Deputy Grand Knight. 

Kurtis Suellentrop – 636-230-9747 

Chancellor/Membership Director 

Martin Hood - 636-399-0918 

Recorder 

Ryan McCarthy - 314-808-7702 

Financial Secretary 

Mark Jansen – 314-909-7022 

Treasurer 

Bill Lenger - 636-227-8664 

Advocate 

John Gunn - 314-374-4866 

Warden  

John Diderrich - 636-227-6627 

Lecturer 

Chuck Kraemer – 636-386-5950 

Trustees 

PGK Dan Brady – 636-394-3535 

PGK Pat Brennan – 314-920-3030 

PGK Dan Schoenekase – 314-503-2169 

Inside Guard 

Michael Banton  - 636-391-3035 

Outside Guard 

Carl Schiley – 636-391-6473 

Program Director 

PGK Greg Mathiesen – 636-256-8748 

District Deputy – District 54 

Jerry Lamoureaux – 314-779-4001 

See the end of the Newsletter for the 

complete list of all Officers and 

Program Directors. 
 

Grand Knight’s Column 

“God’s love is unbounded. It has no limits” Pope Francis 

  This quote reminds me of how much God loves us. This 

month we celebrate love in general. Hopefully, many of you 

showed your significant others and children how much they mean 

to you. Something I thought of is how much do I show my love to 

my God? I attend mass, I tithe, I help where I can, and I pray with my fellow 

Knights.  However, I often do ask “can I do more?”  Then I remember, “ I can 

do all things through Christ who strengthens me.” -Philippians 4:13. Recently, a 

few of Brothers did do more by attending the 2nd and 3rd Degree. I commend 

Brothers Jim Hill, Marty Hood and Jack Lane for taking the step to become full 

Knights! Congratulations to them and I encourage many of you to do the same!  

This month our Challenge by Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. 

Lori is “to leave everything and follow Him.”  Secondly, he challenges us to be 

open with a brother in Christ about some area of your life where you are facing 

challenges. “Leaving everything” means that we also need to leave behind our 

pretense and appearances and meet each other as true brothers. Last year we 

held a BBQ in solidarity with the African American community of St. 

Augustine Parish. Since that was such a success, a few members of the 

leadership committee met with The Knights of Peter Claver at St. Augustine to 

discuss what other great work can our councils do together to bring our 

communities together. Since Charity is a founding pillar, we agreed that a day in 

service would be a wonderful idea. I am excited to announce that on May 

4th,2019 we are planning to participate in a day of service with our brothers in 

faith to help the area around St. Augustine. Since this will be a large 

undertaking, we will be asking all the councils in District 54 to help along with 

the councils and courts of the Knights of Peter Claver. 

  Last, over the past month, we did several good works. As most of you 

know, I like to recognize any otherwise unheralded Brothers. While many 

Brothers stepped up for the Free Throw Contest and Blood Drive, I want to 

thank Brother Rodney Schnurr and Brother Michael Banton for leading the 

causes. Great work! 

  

I am looking forward to a busy and fun month ahead! 

God Bless,  

 

Vincent Klein 

(aka GK VK) 

314-753-7758 

mrvincentklein@gmail.com 
 

mailto:mrvincentklein@gmail.com
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The Next Business (Planning) Meeting  

Monday, March 4, 2019 at 7:00PM. 

Christ, Prince of Peace Church 

Basement 

All officers and Program/Committee 

Directors should attend. 

--------------------------------------- 

The Next General Council Meeting  

Tuesday, February 19th at 7:30 PM.  

Eucharistic Adoration and Benediction 

at 6:30 PM.  Rosary at 7 PM: 

 

Upcoming Events and 

Volunteer Opportunities 

Annual Lenten Fish Fry 

March 8, 15, 22, 29 

April 5, 12 

4:45 to 7:30 PM 

Volunteers Needed 

 

Upcoming Degree 

 Ceremonies 

Admissions (1st Degree) 

Wednesday, March 15th 

St. Joseph – Manchester 

Candidates Arrive at 6:30 PM 

Degree Starts at 7:00 PM 

-------------------------------- 

Wednesday, April 10th 

Sacred Heart – Valley Park 

Candidates Arrive at 6:30 PM 

Degree Starts at 7:00 PM 

-------------------------------------- 

Formation (2nd) &  

Knighthhood(3rd ) Degree  

Saturday, March 9th 

Kenrick-Glennon Seminary 

Candidates Arrive at 1:30 PM 

Degree Starts at 2:00 PM 
 

-------------------------------------- 

Patriotic (4th) Degree 

Exemplification 

Saturday, March 2nd 

St. Louis Airport Hilton Hotel 

Registration starts at 9:30 AM 

Candidates Line-up at 12:30 PM 

Exemplification begins at 1:00 PM 
 

 

 

January Meeting 

The January Council meeting was held on Tuesday, 

January 15th.   Arriving early for the Rosary were Ed and Steve 

Beaudreau, Dave Christoff, Andy Denny, Warden John 

Dederrich, Tom Henning, Ron Huelsmann, Paul Hunker, FS 

Mark Jansen, GK Vince Klein, PGK Greg Mathiesen, Recorder 

Ryan McCarthy, Gregory Savel, Dick Schenk, Outside Guard 

Carl Schiley, Rod Schnurr, John Sturm, and Jim Thole. 

Attending the Council meeting, in addition to those 

mentioned above were Inside Guard Michael Banton, Gavin 

Brady, Jeremy Bright, Mike Callahan, Lecturer Chuck Kraemer, 

Kevin Cummins, David Davis, Chancellor Marty Hood, Treasurer 

Bill Lenger, Tim Lenger, Scott Rogles, Mike Schea, Kurtis 

Suellentrop, Greg Westrich and Ric Zamora. 

The January meeting was held on the same night as an 

Admissions Degree that was conducted at Incarnate Word.  

Joining our Council at the Admissions Degree and attending our 

meeting immediately following were John and Jimmy Poppell.  

Thanks to Marty Hood, Kurtis Suellentrop, Bill and Tim Lenger 

for attending the Admissions Degree and showing support for our 

2 new members. 

Another Admissions Degree was held at Holy Infant on 

Tuesday, February 12th at Holy Infant.  Joining our Council was 

Steve Barbor.  Thanks to PGK Dan Brady for accompanying 

Steve to the Degree. 

The Minutes from this meeting and previous meetings can be 

seen in the Members Only section of the Council website at 
HTTPS://KOFCKNIGHTS.ORG/COUNCILSITE/MINUTES.ASP?CNO=12986 

You will need to enter your Member ID and Birthdate      

Knights of the Month - January 

The Knights of the Month for 

November are Michael Banton for the 

successful Blood Drive on Sunday, 

January 20th and Rodney Schnurr for 

the Annual Basketball Freethrow 

Contest on Friday, January 25th.  

  

See the articles in this newsletter. 
 

 

 

https://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/minutes.asp?CNO=12986
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FEBRUARY 

BIRTHDAYS

Dan Schoenekase – February 5th 

Gavin Brady – February 6th 

John Frank – February 7th 

David Bickert – February 8th 

Neil Schanbusch – February 9th 

Gregory Novak – February 10th 

Barry Brothers – February 14th 

Kevin Mallon – February 14th 

Jim Bolin – February 16th 
Dennis Fuglsang – February 16th 

Roy Kuehner – February 19th 

Stas Wolak – February 22nd 

Bill Govern – February 23rd 

Scott Rogles – February 24th 

Charles Carey – February 28th 

Jake Lauter – February 29th 
 

Forming Men for 

Christ 

 All men are invited to join Fr. 
James Mason, J.D., the President-
Rector of Kenrick-Glennon 
Seminary, for Mass, coffee, and a 
talk at St. Joseph’s Catholic Church 
in Clayton on the second 
Thursday of every month. The 
purpose of this monthly event is to 
help form men in the faith and 
moral teachings of the Catholic 
Church.  The next meeting will be 
on Thursday, March 14, 
2019.   Mass will be celebrated at 
6:30 a.m., and the coffee and talk is 
offered from 7 a.m. until 7:45 
a.m.in the Church basement.   See 
https://kenrick.edu/resources/for
mingmenforchrist/ for more 
information.   

WRYT 1080 AM 

KHOJ 1460 AM 

FM 96.7 & FM 102.9 
Evangelizing the Catholic 

Faith through Radio 

CPOP KofC Website Prayer Requests 

 

Do you or know someone 

or do you have a special intention 

that needs to be prayed for? 

 One of the great features of 

the CPOP KofC Website is ability 

to submit a prayer request.  By 

clicking on the link below you can 

write a Prayer Request for a family member, friend, fellow KofC 

Brother or for a special intention.  The request can be viewed by 

anyone who accesses the website.  Take advantage of this great 

opportunity. 

 

http://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/prayers.asp?CNO=12986 
 

 
 

The Patriotism Degree Exemplification (4th Degree) 

will be held on Saturday, March 2nd at the St. Louis Airport 

Hilton Hotel.  Registration begins at 9:30 AM with the line-up 

of Candidates at 12:30 PM.  The exemplification will begin at 

1:00 PM.  

This is the last call for 4th Degree Candidates (for the 

March 2 Exemplification) We are now less than 2 weeks for new 4th Degree 

candidates to participate at the March 2 Exemplification. All applications 

must be received by our Assembly meeting on February 27. 

Please do not hesitate to call me with any questions from you or your 

members.  Also, please let me know by email reply you plan to participate in 

the exemplification. 

  

Vivat Jesus! 

Jeff Grotegeers 

Exemplification Director 

636.394.9485 

gcgrote@gmail.com 

 

Holy Thursday – Adoration of the Blessed 

Sacrament 
 

Last year members of the Knights of Columbus 

kept watch over the Blessed Sacrament on Holy 

Thursday for the period of Adoration from 

approximately 8:00 pm until midnight. Would anyone 

be able to help? Essentially, we would need at 

minimum four knights (1 per hour) to sit and pray (in one-hour 

time slots) and make sure our Lord is not left alone. 

https://kenrick.edu/resources/formingmenforchrist/
https://kenrick.edu/resources/formingmenforchrist/
http://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/prayers.asp?CNO=12986
mailto:gcgrote@gmail.com


 4 

The Christ, Prince of Peace Knights 

of Columbus Council 12986 has a 

website.  This website has some great 

features: 

 Members can submit Prayer 

Requests 

 Members can update their 

information (Member number 

and password are required) 

 Event Calendar for the current 

and future months with links to 

Sign-up Genius for volunteer 

opportunities 

 Current and past newsletters 

 Upcoming events will be 

displayed on the Home page 

 News and Announcements 

section to highlight current and 

past activities by the Council 

 In Memoriam section that will    

pay tribute to members of our 

council and other prominent 

Knights that have passed on. 

 Photo Gallery that will provide 

pictures from past Council 

events. 

 Links to the Christ, Prince of 

Peace Church Website, State 

and Supreme Council KofC 

Websites, 4th Degree Assembly 

Websites. 

The website can be accessed 

by anyone.  However, to view the 

Members Only section will require 

a login - Your KofC Member ID 

and Password – Your 10 digit 

birthday MMDDYYYY. (You can 

find your member ID on your 

current membership card). 
 We ask that you access your 

personal information in the Members 

Only section to verify that all the 

information is correct.  If any 

information is not correct or is 

missing, please make the necessary 

updates. 

Feel Free to contact any 

member of the website team, (Mike 

Shea, Mike Lerch, Neil Thole, Tom 

Matusofsky, Greg Mathiesen).  Your 

comments and suggestions are always 

welcomed. 

 

          
          

The "kids" at the February 

Felice Cuores dance were very 

enthusiastic after missing the 

January dance because of the 

weather.  Valentines decorations 

were provided by the Incarnate 

Word ladies who also provided 

large, decorated cookies. 

We had 204 guests and 44 

volunteers with Council 12986 providing 7 which was a third of the to 

total. For the year our council has provided 34 of 207 volunteers. That 

ties for second of all councils. 

Our volunteers were: Ric Zamora, Theresa Zamora, Ed 

Beaudreau, Steve Beaudreau, Carl Schiley, Jackie Leonard, & Mike 

Leonard. 

On a serious note, I think that volunteering for Felice Cuores is 

a Pro-life activity. Many of our clients are under 46 years of age. That 

means they could have been legally aborted. Many of their parents 

knew that their babies would probably have serious problems 

following birth. I say that I am Pro-life. They live it. 

 

Mike Leonard 

Council 12986 Felice Cuores committee representative 

 
See the Felice Cuores Flyer at the end of this Newsletter 

 

2019 Annual KofC Blood Drive 

The 2019 Annual KofC 

Blood Drive was held on Sunday, 

January 20th in the CPOP School 

Cafeteria.  There was a total of 32 

pints of blood donated.  Thanks to Blood Drive chairman Dr. Michael 

Banton for organizing this event. 
 

Formation & Knighthood Degree 

Congratulations to Marty Hood, Jim 

Hill and Jack Lane for taking the road to full 

Knighthood by participating in the Formation 

(2nd) and Knighthood (3rd) Degree ceremony 

at Incarnate Word on Sunday, January 20th. 
 

 

file:///C:/Users/Greg/Documents/Knights%20of%20Columbus/Newsletters/2015%20Newsletters/cpopkofc.org
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Knights of 

Columbus 

Service Programs 

 
“A Knights of Columbus council 

can work wonders; in fact, with 

its many programs, it can help 

change the community, or 

neighborhood in which you live.  

However, a successful K of C 

program is more than the words 

you see written here or in any 

Supreme Council publication.  

It’s more than a suggestion at a 

meeting.  A program needs people 

taking the initial idea, modifying 

it to suit specific situations and 

local needs, then implementing 

the program in a way that 

works.” 

 If you are not now actively 

involved in our council activities 

or if you want to increase your 

involvement, now is a great time 

to become an active member.  If 

you are not interested being the 

director of a program or a 

committee, you can become a 

member of a committee.  The four 

Principles upon which the Knights 

of Columbus were founded are:  

 Charity: - To share our 

time, talents and 

treasures with those in 

need.  

 Unity:  To work together 

to accomplish deeds not 

achievable individually. 

 Fraternity:  To aid our 

Brother and his family 

 Patriotism:  To serve and 

honor our country in the 

Church and in the 

community. 

All of the Programs and 

committees are formed around 

these principles. 
 

 

 

 

Being a Knight & Serving a Ministry 

Brother Knights, our parish (Christ, Prince of Peace) is 

extending an invitation to you to sign up and become more active in 

your church.  Most if not all of you attend weekend mass and you must 

have noticed by now, that there are some gaping holes our ministry 

ranks of Ushers, Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist (EM). 

Lectors, Choir, and Sacristans.   None of these positions are difficult 

but they are very necessary to help keep our Church and inviting place 

to come and worship. 

Since you are attending mass anyway, please think and pray 

about which position[s] you feel you can best serve and let me know.  I 

will be happy to put you in the que for whichever ministry[s] you 

choose.  Here is a short description of each position: 

 

 Usher: Arrive at mass 15-20 minutes before each mass.  Put on 

your KOC name badge.  Greet your fellow parishioners and 

hand them a worship guide.  Assist in distributing the baskets at 

the collection and then help bag the offerings to be put into the 

safe.  Following mass, hand out the weekly bulletins.  There is 

no special training involved. 

 EM (Extraordinary Minister of the Eucharist): Apply hand 

sanitizer and stand at the base of the alter until after the 

celebrant consumes the precious blood and then proceed to the 

back of the alter to receive communion and then you receive 

either a plate or a cup.  Go to your assigned spot and distribute 

either the body or blood of our Savior, Jesus Christ.  There is no 

special training involved.   

 Lectors:  You will be assigned either the 1st or 2nd reading.  Go 

up to the Ambo and deliver the message in a thoughtful and 

reverent manner.  If you need special training in public 

speaking, let me know and I promise you it will be painless and 

rewarding. 

 Choir: If you can sing, please contact Greg Mathiesen.   

 Sacristan:  This position sets up the necessary items that the 

celebrant requires to celebrate Mass, i.e.; Cups, Plates, Cruets, 

Purificators.  This position does require some training but again, 

it’s minimal.  Arrive 15-20 minutes early. 

 

So, come on, join in the fun, help celebrate mass in an even more 

rewarding way than just being an attendant. 

 

Chuck Gilbert 
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Are you an Insurance member of 

the Knights of Columbus? Did you know 

that it was our Founders mission to 

ensure the financial protection and 

preparedness of every member and their 

families? In case you have not yet availed 

yourself of this tremendous opportunity, 

please read the below article. 

The Knights of Columbus 

recorded its 17th consecutive year of 

insurance sales growth in 2017, issuing 

more than $8.4 billion of individual life 

insurance.  

On November 3, 2015, the 

Knights of Columbus also surpassed 

$100 billion of life insurance in force, 

cementing its position as one of the 

largest life insurers in North America. 

I firmly believe that our moral 

compass has helped guide us through a 

turbulent decade and an uncertain 

economy, said Supreme Knight Carl 

Anderson. While other companies were 

making ethically questionable and 

unnecessarily risky decisions, we were 

not. ... We stayed true to our principles 

and knew that if we did the right thing for 

the right reasons, we would get the 

results that we wanted and with our 15th 

consecutive year of sales growth, we 

have. 

      This year marks the fifth 

consecutive year that the Knights of 

Columbus was named a Worlds Most 

Ethical Company by the Ethisphere 

Institute. The Knights was one of only 

three companies to receive that 

designation in the life insurance category. 

In September, the Knights of Columbus 

also earned the highest possible rating for 

financial strength, A++ (Superior), by 

ratings agency A.M. Best for the 40th 

consecutive year. 

Utilizing its professional field 

force of more than 1,500 agents across 

North America, the Knights of Columbus 

" which has one of the lowest lapse rates 

in the industry" offers a product line 

especially designed to meet the needs of 

Catholic families. The line provides life 

insurance, annuities, disability income 

and long-term care policies. 

       Please contact our local Field Agent  

 

Patrick McNeil 

Patrick.McNeil@KofC.org 

314-640-7478 

 

 

 Where did 2018 go? It seems like it was summer 

yesterday and Thanksgiving was last week.  

I hope you and your family had a great finish to 

2018. Now, the first quarter of 2019 is flying by.  

Hopefully, you’ve established a few goals for this 

year. I’ve learned a great tip regarding resolutions. First, 

write them down. It’s not too late if you haven’t already 

done this. Commit your goals to paper and post it someplace you will see it 

often. Writing down a goal is the first step towards achieving it. It may not 

make sense at first, but I’m sure you have heard stories of the success this 

simple task can bring. Whether your goal is to exercise more, give more to 

charity, read more or watch less television, you’re more likely to accomplish 

it if you write it down.  

Second, resolve to have an expert look at your finances. I recommend 

that you have a team of experts help you, and I would love to be the first you 

sit with. Let’s schedule some time to meet together, and I, your professional 

Knights of Columbus insurance agent, will provide an “insurance check-up” 

(at no cost!) that will evaluate any gaps in your family’s life insurance 

protection. Now might be the perfect time to fill those gaps, not later. Keep 

in mind that unlike many other products, you don’t just need money to 

obtain life insurance; you also need good health, and no one knows when 

your health could change.  

Did I mention my check-up is free of charge? When was the last time 

you received something for free that could provide value to you and your 

family for generations? Call me today at 314-640-7478. 

Please feel free to call or email with any questions at 314-640-7478 or 

Patrick.Mcneil@KofC.org .  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Patrick McNeil 

Patrick.McNeil@KofC.org 

314-640-7478 

 

 
 

Patrick.McNeil@KofC.org
Patrick.Mcneil@KofC.org%20
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The 2018 Annual Freethrow contest was held on Friday, January 25th in the CPOP 

Gym.  We had 25 shooters for the free throw contest. 

Here are the winners by age Bracket: 

David Neiters age 14 

Hunter Bradley age 13 

Bob Hoffman age 12 

George Cahill age 11 

John Ramella age 10 

       James Cahill age 9 

 

Thanks to the following Knights who helped to make this a successful event: 

            Paul Hunker, Ron Hueslmann, Vince Klein, Chuck Gilbert, and Greg Mathiesen 

Thanks especially to Rodney Schnurr who has coordinated this event for the past 3 years. 
 

 
 

View more pictures from the Basketball Freethrow Contest on the CPOP KofC Website at 

http://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/photo-gallery.asp?ID=10668&CNO=12986 

   
 

 

 

http://kofcknights.org/CouncilSite/photo-gallery.asp?ID=10668&CNO=12986
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Brothers, It's HERE!  FISH FRY Season!  Hard to believe it's our 6th year already. 
As always, the Knights will be serving the first and last Fish Frys.  Below is 

the link to sign-up to volunteer.  Volunteer early (and often!). 

Additionally if you are interested in helping with weekly clean up duties 
please reach out to John Gunn (jgunn@thegunnlawfirm.com) as he will once again 
be managing the cleanup crew. 

Come, serve and have a great time. 
 

                           https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0c48a9ae2da57-opening1 
 
Thanks for all of your help! 
Andrew Denny & Neil Thole 
 

 

mailto:jgunn@thegunnlawfirm.com
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/70a0c48a9ae2da57-opening1
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Eucharistic Adoration – Benediction – Rosary  

prior to our Monthly Council Meetings 

 
A Higher Purpose 

Encourage deep personal encounter with God. Knights of Columbus councils work with their pastors to 

organize a regular Holy Hour of eucharistic adoration. Prepared for the men of the parish, this Holy Hour could 

include a reflection, communal rosary, prayers for intercession by St. Joseph or Knights of Columbus founder, 

Venerable Michael McGivney, and various other aspects as decided by the council. 

Overview 

The chivalric character of the Knights of Columbus and the Church’s long tradition of spiritual combat 

resonate with men today – especially as threats from the world and the devil are so keenly felt. Eucharistic 

adoration in the form of a regularly scheduled Holy Hour is a simple, direct, and meaningful way to address these 

needs. It is familiar to many, easy to organize, and something everyone can participate in together regardless of 

age, vocation, stage of life or membership status. Councils can organize their Holy Hours in a variety of ways and 

incorporate aspects such as: perpetual adoration, the sacrament of reconciliation, prayer for particular intentions 

and more.. 

In the Spirit of the Knights of Columbus programs of Faith-In-Action and Building the Domestic Church, the 

Christ, Prince of Peace KofC Council 12986 will be participating in the Parish Eucharistic Adoration prior to the 

General Council meeting on the 3rd Tuesday of each month.  This will be in addition to the Rosary that we are 

already reciting.   

 Through the efforts of our assistant Chaplain, Deacon Pat Belding, with the cooperation of our Chaplain and 

Pastor, Fr. Chris Dunlap, the usual Tuesday Eucharistic Adoration will be extended on the Third Tuesday of each 

month from 6:30 PM until about 6:50 PM with Benediction until 7:00 PM.  Following Benediction, The Rosary will 

be recited at 7:00 PM, with the General Council meeting beginning at 7:30 PM.  All Knights are asked and 

encouraged to arrive at 6:30 PM (or earlier) for Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament followed by Benediction and the 

Rosary. 

 

 

What is the Domestic Church 
It is believing that how you live your faith in your councils, families, parishes and community has a ripple effect 

that changes the world. 

It is the council, the family and the parish that knows that everything they do must be based in surrendering prayer. 

It describes the imperfect family and council who deliberately chooses to live contrary to what seems like a 

Godless world and says, “In our home, council and parish, we choose to live our faith.” 

It is the family and council who prays together, goes to Mass weekly, frequents the Sacrament of Confession and 

(because they realize they are powerless without God), deliberately avoids that which pollutes their minds and hearts. 

It is the imperfect, humble and joy-filled family and council that rarely preaches the faith because they are too busy 

living it. 

See the Monthly challenge from the Supreme Chaplain on the next page of 

this newsletter. 



 

10  

Introducing the new Building the Domestic Church series, a 

collection of popular Religious Information Bureau books focused on 

issues of vital importance for Catholic families seeking to build up and 

strengthen the church at home. 

 

Please see the new Kiosk in the Church Gathering Space alongside the 

Religious Information Bureau Pamphlet Rack. 

 
 

 

Knights of Columbus Monthly Challenge from the 

Supreme Chaplain 

February 2019 

Jesus said to Simon, “Do not be afraid; from now on you will be catching men.” 

When they brought their boats to the shore, they left everything and followed 

him. (Gospel for Feb. 10, Lk 5:10-11) 

 

“They left everything and followed him.” My brothers, these words shock me every 

time I hear or read them. If we are honest, we have to admit how hard it is to leave 

everything to follow Jesus. After all, we are so good at taking stuff with us as we 

attempt to follow him—our pride, our possessions, our desire for power, more comfort and 

pleasure. We attempt to drag this heavy luggage along, or sometimes try to sneak little trinkets 

into our bags to take with us: maybe it’s our wandering eyes, our temper, a critical spirit, or our 

workaholism. But Jesus and his disciples travel lightly. He invites us to leave everything and 

follow him. Let’s experience this genuine freedom of being his disciple: a  

freedom which hits the open road with our Lord, free of everything that hinders us. 

 

Challenge by Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori: 

This month I challenge you to join other Catholic men who are striving to “leave 

everything and follow him.” Join them for some time of prayer, fellowship and 

encouragement, possibly at a Knights meeting, for breakfast, or a drink after 

work. Secondly I challenge you to be open with a brother in Christ about some 

area of your life where you are facing challenges. “Leaving everything” means 

that we also need to leave behind our pretense and appearances, and meet each 

other as true brothers. 
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Faith-In-Action - A New Model for a New Age 

Revised program takes effect during the 2018-2019 fraternal year, 
replacing Surge with Service. 

Faith In Action arrived on July 1st to bring a new focus on faith, family, community 
and life to councils worldwide. The first change of this kind since 1971, the model more 
fully integrates Christ-centered family programs into daily council activities.  

Faith In Action is straightforward and easy to implement. It provides all Knights the 
opportunity to do what they do best: stand shoulder to shoulder as a force for good in their 
home, parish, community and the world. 

Faith In Action makes clear the roles and requirements of all Supreme Council-
recommended programs. It offers a stronger call to action, better inspiring Knights to lead 
their families and parishes in quality, faith-filled family programs. It is divided into four 
categories of programs: Faith, Family, Community and Life.  

They represent our main priorities as an Order: The primary goal is to strengthen 
our men and their families in the Catholic faith. We also emphasize the vital role that a 
devout and loyal family plays in modern society. Additionally, a critical part of our mission 
as Knights is to spread a spirit of charity and service throughout our community. Finally, 
both as Knights of Columbus and as followers of Christ, we have an obligation to “be 
committed to the defense of life in all its stages and in every condition” (St. John Paul II). 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Lenten Day of Reflection 

Lent begins next month on March 6 with 

Ash Wednesday. Consider planning a 

Lenten Day of Reflection for your council 

and parish. This is a great opportunity to 

enter into the desert with Christ as we 

journey for 40 days to the glory of His 

resurrection.  

 

Work with your chaplain to set up a day of 

reflection as we enter this season of prayer, 

fasting, and almsgiving. You can view the 

spiritual reflection page at 

kofc.org/reflection or by clicking here.  
 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yN1MEIvSEyzxlakaJuX3SoEh87Uc0yArOMEReR5xTWPmZnwUmgZ2yPAwwvOKpaeV2_mnDOd1Cj_36I8fgiuJCWnrDhzVHTruMwCga8Ghb89JCUy6SdEQAlkIEJ5Wg9KvG0V6MW64dZOpdfINw3o-Ng==&c=tVNNaEmM6VIQPtOf5qkHRUXehVDorjoImgN3TnghntT9zAdIaQNaRw==&ch=pquj8xQE63rrkaYmM8onhym81-COk7oVQ3XCpUPcq9hBHm-ww33oog==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yN1MEIvSEyzxlakaJuX3SoEh87Uc0yArOMEReR5xTWPmZnwUmgZ2yPAwwvOKpaeV2_mnDOd1Cj_36I8fgiuJCWnrDhzVHTruMwCga8Ghb89JCUy6SdEQAlkIEJ5Wg9KvG0V6MW64dZOpdfINw3o-Ng==&c=tVNNaEmM6VIQPtOf5qkHRUXehVDorjoImgN3TnghntT9zAdIaQNaRw==&ch=pquj8xQE63rrkaYmM8onhym81-COk7oVQ3XCpUPcq9hBHm-ww33oog==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yN1MEIvSEyzxlakaJuX3SoEh87Uc0yArOMEReR5xTWPmZnwUmgZ2yPE2L_nKPPZsj6M0pTgMHxaG7tisJ2iZBeb99NnfT9yJ-TgADTBqKTcX5HmqDdLAoE1985mk2VnrXTx6mLBZYnnQxTEgE32NtFYRcHmpJ4O77U5Wo6MjSMXAdZPAwh59cjdEA1TCj2Gv&c=tVNNaEmM6VIQPtOf5qkHRUXehVDorjoImgN3TnghntT9zAdIaQNaRw==&ch=pquj8xQE63rrkaYmM8onhym81-COk7oVQ3XCpUPcq9hBHm-ww33oog==
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Pray as a Family During Lent 

Lent is just around the corner. How will you 

and your council take advantage of this 

season to grow in holiness and build the 

domestic church?  

 

Family Prayer Night is a great program to 

introduce or re-introduce prayer into the 

home. For more information visit 

kofc.org/prayernight by clicking here.  
 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

International Wheelchair Day 
is March 1 

March 1 is International Wheelchair Day. 
Encourage your council to hold a “Wheelchair 
Sunday” at your parish to collect funds to 
provide people in need with a wheelchair. The 
gift of a wheelchair will answer the prayers of 
entire families. 
 
For more information about “Wheelchair 
Sunday” visit American Wheelchair Mission’s 
website at www.amwheelchair.org and the 
Canadian Wheelchair Foundation at 
www.cdnwheelchair.ca.    
 
For information on the Global Wheelchair 
Mission Program, click here.  

 

1000 Ultrasounds Donated - 
Silver Rose Routes Set to Begin 

 
On Monday, January 14, the Knights of 
Columbus announced the donation of their 
1000th ultrasound machine to Mother of Mercy 
Free Medical Clinic in Manassas, VA. Shout-
out to the Father Herman Vegar Council 5561 
in Warrenton, VA for making this possible.  
 
Silver Rose routes will begin in March - if your 
jurisdiction is interested in hosting the rose and 
has not yet reached out to Fraternal Mission, 
please do so ASAP with your preferred time 
frame.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yN1MEIvSEyzxlakaJuX3SoEh87Uc0yArOMEReR5xTWPmZnwUmgZ2yPAwwvOKpaeVU0pgdpNRuSRemalGC-LEPqKafy46tjnIlAR4y3eiQC8VQ2LWJLlMNA0_LzwI9rD7bKhcpIGPC9DBI6_Z9eJsJA==&c=tVNNaEmM6VIQPtOf5qkHRUXehVDorjoImgN3TnghntT9zAdIaQNaRw==&ch=pquj8xQE63rrkaYmM8onhym81-COk7oVQ3XCpUPcq9hBHm-ww33oog==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yN1MEIvSEyzxlakaJuX3SoEh87Uc0yArOMEReR5xTWPmZnwUmgZ2yPAwwvOKpaeVU0pgdpNRuSRemalGC-LEPqKafy46tjnIlAR4y3eiQC8VQ2LWJLlMNA0_LzwI9rD7bKhcpIGPC9DBI6_Z9eJsJA==&c=tVNNaEmM6VIQPtOf5qkHRUXehVDorjoImgN3TnghntT9zAdIaQNaRw==&ch=pquj8xQE63rrkaYmM8onhym81-COk7oVQ3XCpUPcq9hBHm-ww33oog==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yN1MEIvSEyzxlakaJuX3SoEh87Uc0yArOMEReR5xTWPmZnwUmgZ2yPAwwvOKpaeVgjFJU-5K-4NApi_pZlLd6uXrp27dBbT-nPT_SVI-pTvQQa8L_2KiD41fnf-GZB74ofjoQ6xgqFO6AqDo3BBTdQ==&c=tVNNaEmM6VIQPtOf5qkHRUXehVDorjoImgN3TnghntT9zAdIaQNaRw==&ch=pquj8xQE63rrkaYmM8onhym81-COk7oVQ3XCpUPcq9hBHm-ww33oog==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yN1MEIvSEyzxlakaJuX3SoEh87Uc0yArOMEReR5xTWPmZnwUmgZ2yPAwwvOKpaeVaVq1CNwiRZYorp_4NkgSwhr3WXflDRgeJp2LIBfX2Wm14l92qBG_cVS-6Pr6vZ2TvqGAkLW2dtTNm55LMkW12Q==&c=tVNNaEmM6VIQPtOf5qkHRUXehVDorjoImgN3TnghntT9zAdIaQNaRw==&ch=pquj8xQE63rrkaYmM8onhym81-COk7oVQ3XCpUPcq9hBHm-ww33oog==
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yN1MEIvSEyzxlakaJuX3SoEh87Uc0yArOMEReR5xTWPmZnwUmgZ2yPAwwvOKpaeVnlw88O-HKZECuqOnJcZVIC01vLcEygG7TBOrAjWDq9FMZYRoSP5obKZQ7mo6fz87kHo58pXuzxRfpJZu-AwUJopxGIxDPbmaShVmXaOnb8JyLkmUjG1KqPJfVlA9HppQMVSfffvN7xF07-5Q7JZxuYYSF2ZO6ZzM&c=tVNNaEmM6VIQPtOf5qkHRUXehVDorjoImgN3TnghntT9zAdIaQNaRw==&ch=pquj8xQE63rrkaYmM8onhym81-COk7oVQ3XCpUPcq9hBHm-ww33oog==
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Felice Cuores Party Time 
A party for adults, age 18 and older, who are physically handicapped or are developmentally disabled. 

 

St. Clare of Assisi School 

Cafeteria  
15642 Clayton Road 

Ellisville, MO 63011 
3 ½ miles West of Hwy 141; ½ mile East of Clarkson Road 

7:00 p.m. to 10:00 p.m. 
 

$5.00 includes SoundSational DJ/snacks/soda/door prizes (refreshments served from 7:20 

p.m. to 9:30 p.m.) 

 

2019 

March 9, April 13, May 11 
 

March – St. Patrick Party—Wearin’ of the Green 

April – Celebrate the Cardinals--wear Cardinal Red 

May – Patriotic Celebration - Wear red, white, & blue 

 

For additional information call Bill or Jan 

Lukas (636) 537-9801 

Gerry Villaire (636) 391-1620 

 

Sponsored and chaperoned by the Knights of Columbus & Ladies 

Auxiliaries in West St. Louis County in cooperation with St. Clare of 

Assisi parish 

 
In the event of inclement weather, call: 636-537-9801 or 636-226-6822 or 636-391-1620 or 314-570-

5261 for cancellation information. DO NOT CALL THE CHURCH RECTORY. 
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15  

Christ, Prince of Peace Council 12986 Prayer Card 

At all of our Council Meetings, both General Council meetings and Officer’s Planning Meetings 

we will be reciting 3 prayers, A Prayer for our Parish, A Prayer for Vocations, and a Prayer for 

Peace.  These prayers have been printed on a special prayer card that will be passed out prior to our 

meetings.  The prayers will be recited at the end of each meeting, before the closing prayer.  This prayer 

card will also be included in in the monthly newsletter. 

 


